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DRAFT MINUTES
These are the Draft Minutes of the Agenda Conference of the Borough Council of North Plainfield, NJ  held on Monday , 23 July 2012.  Every attempt has been made to make these as comprehensive and conclusive as possible.

However, as it is a draft document, it is not to be construed as a formal depiction of the official conduct of business and is subject to revision up to and following the Governing Body’s actual approval of same.  If changes are necessary, revised minutes will be posted to the website.

MINUTES of the Agenda Conference of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield held on Monday, July 23, 2012 at 7:45 p.m. at the North Plainfield Community Center, 614 Greenbrook Road, North Plainfield, New Jersey.


PRESENT:


Council Members:
Mary H. Forbes

Lawrence La Ronde

Everett Merrill 





Keiona R. Miller





Frank “Skip” Stabile, Council President 


Also Present: 

Michael Giordano, Mayor


David E. Hollod, Business Administrator

Eric M. Bernstein, Esq., Borough Attorney 





Richard K. Phoenix, RMC, Borough Clerk


ABSENT:

Council Members:
Frank Righetti (not excused)


Douglas M. Singleterry (excused) 

The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag was led by Mr. Merrill.           


Council President Stabile requested a moment of silence for the men and women serving in our Armed Forces.


Council President Stabile read the following Notice of Compliance:


"This is an Agenda Meeting of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield, scheduled by resolution of the Council adopted on December 12, 2011.  Adequate notice of this meeting was given pursuant to N.J.S.A. 10:4-6 et seq. by transmitting said notice to the Courier News, The Star-Ledger and WKMB Radio on December 13, 2011, by publication of the announcement in the Courier News of December 15, 2011 and by posting a copy of this notice on the bulletin boards in the Municipal Building and Memorial Library reserved for such purpose."

PUBLIC COMMENT: 

Frank D’Amore, Sr., 40 Willow Avenue, North Plainfield, spoke of his comments made at the July 9, 2012 meeting regarding violations.  Reiterating that Mr. Hollod had explained complaints regarding obscured traffic visibility do not equate to violations unless so determined by the Police Department, he inquired as to how a resident would know this.  Commenting on a Grove Street violation reported in 2009 which was deemed not a safety hazard, the speaker reminded that the reporting citizen filed a complaint against the property owner.  Stating that the Government Records Council became involved after an OPRA request was filed, he inquired as to how the identity of the investigating Police Officer still remains unknown.  

Tracy Peters, 495 Ayres Avenue, North Plainfield, thanked Mr. Hollod for notifying Somerset County of the obstruction of West End Avenue street signs due to overgrown trees.  The trees have been trimmed leaving the signs clearly visible now, she remarked.       


NEW BUSINESS:
1.
Police Consolidation Proposals – M.H.F.  Mrs. Forbes commented on the Courier News article regarding the potential Police consolidation, explaining that the Borough stands to lose infinitely more than it would gain.  Addressing one specific concern, she remarked that the training of officers that understand the Borough’s needs would be lost.  Stating it is not in the Borough’s best interests to move forward with the proposal, the Mayor explained that Franklin would be the one town to benefit and they will not participate.


Mr. Merrill advised that the detailed report by Chief William Parenti as well as the information provided by the police union representative shed a lot of light on the topic.  A consolidation would not benefit the Borough in the long run, he remarked.  Ms. Miller and Mr. La Ronde both agreed.  Council President Stabile explained that substantial cost savings would not be realized, while the Borough would lose quite a bit.    


Mr. Hollod explained that Chief  Parenti had illustrated the study graphically with the potential for reduced patrol in North Plainfield.  Although finances may change for the better down the road, he reminded that North Plainfield enjoys one of the best Patrol/ Officer ratios in Somerset County.  Advising there is no incremental benefit to be had, the Administrator stated that virtually no other towns were likely to join.   

OLD BUSINESS:
2.
Taxi/Limo Ordinance – L.L.R.  Mr. La Ronde reported that there will be further discussion at the next meeting.   

REPORTS OF BOARDS, COMMITTEES, COMMISSIONS:  

Ms. Miller reported that the Municipal Alliance’s STEP program is up and running on Tuesday nights at 7:00 p.m.    

Motion to adjourn by Mr. La Ronde, seconded by Mr. Merrill and carried unanimously.


Meeting adjourned at 7:59 p.m.







Borough Clerk

Council President

07/23/12


